
 
 
  

 
 
 

India and USA extend the Transitional Approach on Equalisation Levy 2020 until June 30, 2024 
 
On October 8, 2021, India and the United States joined 134 other members of the OECD/G20 
Inclusive Framework (including Austria, France, Italy, Spain, and the United Kingdom) in 
reaching agreement on the Statement on a Two-Pillar Solution to Address the Tax Challenges 
Arising from the Digitalization of the Economy. 
 
On October 21, 2021, the United States AND Austria, France, Italy, Spain, and the United 
Kingdom reached a political compromise on the transitional approach to the unilateral 
measures in force while Pillar 1 is implemented. The compromise is reflected in the joint 
statement that was issued by those six countries on that date (“October 21 Joint Statement”). 
 
On November 24, 2021, India and the United States agreed that the same terms that apply 
under the October 21 Joint Statement shall apply between India and the United States with 
respect to India’s charge of 2% equalisation levy on e-commerce supply of services and the 
United States’ trade action regarding the said Equalisation Levy. The validity of this agreement 
was from 1st April 2022 till implementation of Pillar One or 31st March 2024, whichever is 
earlier. This was stated in public statements made by both sides (“November 24 Statements”). 
 
On December 18, 2023, the Inclusive Framework issued a statement calling for a finalization of 
the text of the Pillar 1 multilateral convention by the end of March 2024 with a view to holding 
a signing ceremony by the end of June 2024. 
 
On February 15, 2024, the United States AND Austria, France, Italy, Spain, and the United 
Kingdom decided to extend the political compromise set forth in the October 21 Joint 
Statement until June 30, 2024. That decision is reflected in the joint statement (“Updated 
October 21 Joint Statement”) issued by them on February 15, 2024. 
 
In light of above developments, India and the United States have decided to extend the validity 
of the agreement reflected in November 24 Statements until June 30, 2024. All other terms of 
the transitional approach remain the same. 
 
India and the United States will remain in close contact to ensure that there is common 
understanding of the respective commitment and endeavour to resolve all issues on this matter 



through constructive dialogue. 
Please contact, for any query related to this mail, Ms. Reema Jain, Research Officer at 
reema.jain@phdcci.in and Ms Nishika Chauhan, Research Associate at 
nishika.chauhan@phdcci.in with a cc to Dr S P Sharma, Chief Economist | DSG at 
spsharma@phdcci.in and chiefeconomist@phdcci.in  

   

  
  

  
Warm regards, 

Dr S P Sharma 

Chief Economist | DSG 
PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry   
PHD House, 4/2 Siri Institutional Area 
August Kranti Marg, New Delhi-110016, India
Tel: +91 49545454  
Fax: +91 11 26855450 
Email: spsharma@phdcci.in   
Website: www.phdcci.in 
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